WIGGENHALL ST. GERMANS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

The Parish Council Meeting was held on 18th January 2016 at Wiggenhall St Germans Memorial Hall,  
Wiggenhall St. Germans at 7.30pm. 
 

Present


Cllr J Van Dyke

Chair

Cllr S Ash




Cllr A. Done




Cllr R Keale




Cllr M Peel




Cllr R Rawlings











 
Mrs. Elaine Oliver            Clerk




3 Members of the Public

Cllr Van Dyke opened the meeting and informed those present that the meeting is being recorded.
1. APOLOGIES

Cllr M Bunkall

Cllr R Funnell
Cllr Van Dyke announced that Cllr Williamson has tendered his resignation from the Parish Council.

Cllr B Long

2. PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME
Issues were raised as follows:-

A resident has been putting up no dog fouling notices supplied by BCKLWN.  In some locations these have been taken down but they are keeping at it and have obtained some more from the Borough Council. 

The FP to Saddlebow from Mill Road has been ploughed up and not reinstated, the FP post is also missing.
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Cllr Peel declared an interest on agenda item 7, she is Director of a firm giving a quote. 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

4.1 Parish Council Meeting 16th November 2015 -adoption  The circulated Minutes from the Parish Council meeting 16th November 2015, were proposed for adoption by Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr Ash  and unanimously agreed.

4.2 Matters Arising
The Clerk reported that the defrib has been delivered but a cabinet is needed, contrary to the advice originally given, she immediately filled in a grant form for this on the advice of BHF and it has been confirmed this should arrive in 6 weeks. 
We are still waiting for some further info from BCKLWN regarding permission to site the bus shelter.
5. TO DISCUSS PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY
It was reported all the signs were placed on the noticeboard and as it stands we have 1 applicant.    It was agreed that the interview/s will take place before the next parish council meeting. 
6. TO NOMINATE TRUSTEES TO THE BRIDGE CHARITY
It was reported, that to comply with the constitution, three candidates are required to be nominated to serve on the Bridge charity committee and then two further can be coopted by those at the next meeting.   On a Proposal by Cllr Peel seconded by Cllr Van Dyke, Cllrs Rawlings, Bunkall and David Press were nominated.  Unanimously agreed.
7. TO DISCUSS QUOTATIONS FOR GUTTERING AT THE FOOTBALL PAVILLION
On a proposal by Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr Rawlings it was agreed to award this contract to S Winter.   Cllr Peel left the meeting for this vote. 
8. FINANCE

8.1 Approval of Payment of invoices 
Copies of the above had been distributed to Cllrs and payment was proposed by Cllr Keel seconded by Cllr Done, unanimously agreed. The bank reconciliation was duly noted.
8.2 To receive and agree budget for 2016/17
On a proposal by Cllr Ash seconded by Cllr Peel the budget was agreed with an increase of 3.5% to the precept. 
8.2  To set Precept for 2016/17

On a proposal by Cllr Ash seconded by Cllr Peel the Precept was set with an increase of 3.5%
8.3 To discuss future audit arrangements

On a proposal by Cllr Rawlings seconded by Cllr Keel it was agreed not to opt out of the current audit arrangements. 
9. CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence 
No comments made

PLANNING



10.1 
Planning to consider 


15/02111/F  Construction of a terrace of four dwellings following demolition of 


existing buildings at The Gables High Road Saddlebow.

On a proposal by Cllr Rawlings seconded by Cllr Done this application was objected to on the grounds of access. 

10.2
Planning Decisions taken since last meeting: 
10.3       Planning Decisions notified by Borough Council 
Appeal for outline application for proposed residential development of 3 detached 


dwellings land south of 50 Common Road Wiggenhall St Mary

11          COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Cllr Peel reported that the PO is important and felt that it would be good to let the postmistress know we are behind her and the community would fight to keep it.  It was agreed to invite the man from the PO to a meeting before the PC meeting in March, so we could find out what the plan is for it.

              Cllr Rawlings suggested a letter of thanks be sent to Cllr Williamson who had served on the PC for 

              30 odd years.  
              Lamp was reported out opposite 58 light out
              Cllr Done had some data for the flashing signs and it was agreed to discuss the funding of another             

              sign under parish partnership money at the next meeting.  The sign in Mill Road is averaging                

              speeds of 40/45.

It was agreed to ask MLC if we could put some shingle down on the FP over St Mary’s 

              bridge if they are not willing. 

12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
21st March 2016
Meeting closed at 8.50
Signed____________________________Date_____________________________
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